











# Park hill primary school

LOWER EASTERN GREEN LANE - COVENTRY - CV5 7LR
TEL: 024 7646 6669 - FAX: 024 7642 2425 EMAIL: adminstaff@parkhill.coventry.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr P Griffin

3rd July 2019

Dear Parents / Carers

I am now in a position to provide you with details of the staffing arrangements for the new school year beginning in September.

# Staffing September 2019 - August 2020

# Leadership Team

Mr P Griffin - Headteacher

Mrs T Bailey - Deputy Headteacher

Mr R Lawrence - Deputy Headteacher

### Class Teachers

	Upper Key Stage Two Lea	der – Mrs K Willacy	
Year 6	Mr R Lawrence & Mrs H Petros - 6LP	Mr A Freeman - 6F	Support Staff
			Mrs S Bruck
Year 5	Mrs K Willacy - 5W	Mrs K Dodd - 5D	Mrs. Chebbi
			Mrs M Anderson
	Lower Key Stage 2 Lead	er - Mrs. R Roper	
Year 4	Mrs T Bailey & Mrs D Mercer - 4BM	Miss E Nickerson - 4N	Mrs M Mould
			Ms L Tatham
Year 3	Mrs R Roper - 3R	Mr D Hammond - 3H	Miss R Court
	Reception and Key Stage 1 Le	ader - Miss A Norcliffe	
Year 2	Miss A Norcliffe & Mrs H Parashar- 2NP	Miss K Pollard - 2P	Mrs A McKinnell
			Mrs A O'Neill
Year 1	Miss M Broome - 1B	Mrs M Mann – 1M	Mrs K Ison
			Miss G Allsopp
Reception	Mrs A McBride & Mrs A Tarry - RMT	Mrs R Rosser - RR	Mrs T Poole
			Miss Z Hussain
	Preschool Leader -	Mrs A Phillips	

Nursery (Oaks)	Mrs A Phillips	Mrs S Hanlon Mrs V Brindley Mrs S Hill	
Pre School (Acorns)		Mrs S Thompson Mrs D Madeloff Mrs E Roynon Mrs V Morgan	
Additional Teachers	<b>3</b> ·	Mrs V King (Inclusion and Additional Needs Leader) Mrs M Hiskett (PPA and Management Cover)	

# Expansion Programme

Park Hill's expansion project continues - we enter the final year where we will then hopefully be full. Over the next year, the school will grow into a full two form of entry primary school. Once again, this year we have had a waiting list for children wishing to enter into Reception - a positive sign that Park Hill is a popular choice for parents. From September, I am anticipating that in total, we will have around 470 children at the school which is amazing.

#### Ending a Park Hill Journey

The end of the school year is often a time that we say goodbye to staff. I am pleased to say that both this and last year, staffing has been stable and very few staff are leaving the Park Hill Staff Family. However, a number of updates for you:

Mrs Mulrine has worked over the Summer Term providing cover in Reception whilst Miss Moxam is on her maternity leave. This was a fixed term position and Mrs Mulrine will leave at the end of the school year. I would like to thank her for her work with some of our youngest children and some of the stability that she has brought to the team.

#### Returning to School

I am delighted to welcome back to work Mrs Willacy and Mrs Dodd. As Mrs Willacy's maternity leave draws to an end, she will return fully in September to lead her class of Year 5 children as well as Upper Key Stage Two.

I am pleased also to welcome Mrs Dodd back to work after a brief absence. Once again, I expect her back to full capacity in September to lead her class of Year 5 children and over the next few days in school prepared for this work.

It will be lovely to have them around in school again - they have been missed!

#### **Transition**

Earlier today, your child spent the morning with their **new** class teacher who will lead them from September 2019. It is always a special day in and around school as the children look forward to being in a new class and hopefully looking forward to a new chapter starting after the summer holidays.

#### Uniform

In September, can I encourage you all to ensure that your child has the correct school uniform. If you need to refer to the uniform list, you are able to find details of this on the school website. In the last few weeks, the frequency of reminders to the children (especially across Year 5 and 6) has increased and would like to start the new year positively. I would like to encourage pride in the children wearing the Park Hill uniform and certainly wish them to stand out and confident as a school within the local area. Thank you for your support.

I am already excited for the children and am looking forward to a new chapter at the school beginning. A new journey where I will welcome more children as the school continues to expand and more class teachers to support even better outcomes for them.

Yours sincerely

Mr P Griffin Headteacher